Planning and Environment Act 1987

NILLUMBIK PLANNING SCHEME

Notice of the preparation of an amendment

Amendment C129
The Nillumbik Shire Council has prepared Amendment C129 to the Nillumbik Planning Scheme.

The land affected by the amendment is: 
· Nos. 18, 20, 21, 22, 23, 24, 25, 25A, 27, 29, 31, 33 and 1/35 Thornbill Drive, Plenty  

· Part of the road reserve of Thornbill Drive, Plenty

(The land was formerly known as 323-325 Yan Yean Road, Plenty.) 

The amendment proposes to remove the Environmental Audit Overlay (EAO) from the affected land.
You may inspect the amendment, any documents that support the amendment and the explanatory report about the amendment, free of charge, at:
· The Nillumbik Shire Council’s Participate Nillumbik website at: https://participate.nillumbik.vic.gov.au/
· The Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning website at: https://www.planning.vic.gov.au/schemes-and-amendments/amending-a-planning-scheme/planning-documents-on-exhibition
Any person who may be affected by the amendment may make a submission to the planning authority (Nillumbik Shire Council) about the amendment. Submissions must be made in writing giving the submitter’s name and contact address, including any email address, clearly stating the grounds on which the amendment is supported or opposed and indicating what changes (if any) the submitter wishes to make. 

Name and contact details of submitters are required for council to consider submissions and to notify such persons of the opportunity to attend council meetings and any public hearing held to consider submissions. 
The closing date for submissions is Monday 16 November 2020. A submission must be sent to:

Rosa Zouzoulas 

Executive Manager Planning and Community Safety

Nillumbik Shire Council

Civic Drive (PO Box 476)

Greensborough VIC 3088
Alternatively, a submission can be sent electronically via email to: strategic.planning@nillumbik.vic.gov.au
A copy of every submission, redacted to remove each submitter’s personal information, will be available at Council’s Participate Nillumbik website (https://participate.nillumbik.vic.gov.au/) for any person to inspect free of charge for two months after the amendment comes into operation or lapses.
Please note that in relation to this amendment, the Minister for Planning advised Council in writing on 4 September 2020 that it is exempted from the notification requirements of Sections 19(2) and 19(3) of the Planning and Environment Act 1987 on the grounds that the Minister considers the notification requirements are not warranted and that the interests of this part of Victoria make such an exemption appropriate.   

Carl Cowie

CEO, Nillumbik Shire Council

